
March 10, 2021 
 

The Codorus Township Board of Supervisors met on March 10, 2021 at 7:30 PM.  Board members present were:  
Lamar Glatfelter and Bob Gladfelter.  Others present were:  Attorney Andrew Herrold, April Rehbein, John 
Amspacher, Kim Roberts, Steve & Carolyn Bupp, Brian Baer, Andy & Loni Snyder and Brandon Wright. 
 
The meeting opened with the pledge to the flag. 
 
The minutes were approved as presented. 
 
Andrew opened the hearing for two proposed ordinances.  The ordinance for Ag promotional events was 
discussed.  There where several concerns from residents on this ordinance.  After much discussion Lamar made 
a motion to table the ordinance.  Bob seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  Vote 2-0.  The Board will send 
this ordinance back to the Township Planning Commission for changes. 
 
Andrew presented the stormwater management ordinance.  This ordinance is amending the township stormwater 
ordinance.  There were no public comments on this ordinance.  Lamar made a motion to pass the ordinance, 
seconded by Bob.  The motion carried.  Vote 2-0. 
 
Lamar made a motion to adjourn the public hearing.  Bob seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  Vote 2-0. 
 
Troy Snyder, Fire Chief for the Jefferson Volunteer Fire Company was present to give his annual report.  The 
income for the fire company is down by $53,000.  Troy also recommended that the Supervisors request an annual 
financial report from all fire companies that serve the Township. 
 
Troy also submitted his recommendations for the Hills at Valley View development.   
 
The peacekeeping agreement from Constable Terry White was presented to the Board.  Bob made a motion to 
sign the agreement, seconded by Lamar.  The motion carried.  Vote 2-0. 
 
Bob Gladfelter gave the Roadmaster report.  The boom mowing is complete.  Concrete work was done on the 
back of the Township building.  The road crew will be start grading dirt roads.  13 pipes are needed on Buffalo 
Valley Road before the rest of the road can be paved. 
 
Bob also talked about the night hill climb at the White Rose Motorcycle club.  There was a question if a Zoning 
Hearing was needed to have this event.  Bob feels a Zoning Hearing isn’t needed.  Attorney Herrold will look 
into this. 
 
Bob made a motion to pay the bills, seconded by Lamar.  The motion carried.  Vote 2-0. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:05 PM 
 

Respectfully submitted 
 

April K Rehbein 
Secretary 

 
  


